

Office of First Selectman

June 25, 2008

Mr. Ralph Esposito

RE: Reférence G. L. Cepasso

Dear Mr. Esposito,

Please be advised that the Town of Middlefield is fluishing up on masoury restoration project with the G. L. Capasso Company. The project involved exterior work on a two story 20,000 SF. Community Center that was constructed in 1925.

The project went out to bid and from a field of at least 6 bidders, Capasso was low bidder.

I, being an Architect conducted my own review of their credentials and found them to be able and trusted. I also followed the work and found the quality and workmanship to be quite good......, perhaps better than most. I found the paperwork, submittals and requisitions to be timely and in order.

In short the Town of Middlefield is pleased with the job that this firm carried out for the Town.

Sinferely, MG Fizzaphia Jon A. Brayshan P.E., R.A.